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HRSS 2013/2015 Officers 
 

President: 

  Fran Lawson 

  1211 Wilson Ave. 

  Tullahoma, TN  37388 

  (931) 455-2925 
  president@hrsstn.org         
 

Vice President: 

  Crawford Parish 

  201 Provins Drive 

  Tullahoma, TN 37388 

  (931) 393-3225  

  crawdad523@gmail.com    
  

Secretary: 

  Desireé F. Porter 

  101 Virginia Drive 

  Tullahoma, TN  37388 

  (931) 581-3076 

  RJsPrincess@gmail.com 
 

Treasurer: 

  Ken Stewart 

  96 Motlow Court  

  Wartrace, TN  37183 

  (931) 461-0314 

  kstewart96@charter.net   
 

Webmaster: 

  Ron Porter 

  webmaster@hrsstn.org     
 

We are on the web at ... 

   www.hrsstn.org 

From the President’s Pen 

     We are now looking back on Burns Night and for-

ward to Piping On the Green. Again, there were sev-

eral people (17) attending our Burns Night for the first 

time and, for most of those, it was their first-ever Burns 

Night. We are always excited when they choose our 

event for that first experience.  Kudos to Ken Stewart 

for another great job this, his third, year as Burns Chair.   

Moran Taing to all members who participated and 

worked untiringly on this event and to the tremendous 

talent who came and ñplayed for their supper!ò   

 Our next event, our third annual Piping On the 

Green, is pending. If you are not already involved, this 

may be a time for you to step up and get more involved 

with your Society. Working for/with your organization 

can benefit both it and you. Call René Cavett, volun-

teer, and ask how you can help.   
 

See you at the meeting 17 March at The Celtic Cup.   

                       Yours aye,  

               Fran                                                                                    
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Standing Committee Chairs  
 Audit                                             Matt Snyder 

 By-Laws                                        John Scarbrough 

 Hospitality                                    Randal Cunningham 

 Membership                                 Chuck Lawson 

 Program                                        Carol C. Goodman 

 Publicity                                        Chase Lawson 

 Ways and Means                          Randal Cunningham 

 Parliamentarian                 John Scarbrough 

A 501 (c)(3) Charitable Organization  



 
PQUPCOMING EVENTSMN 

 

17 March           HRSS Regular Meeting 

                          7:00 P. M. at The Celtic Cup  

                          Coffee House, Tullahoma 
 

11 April 3rd Annual Piping On the 

 Green, 9 AM-6 PM at The 

 Celtic Cup Coffee House,  

 Tullahoma 
 

17-19 April Loch Norman  

 Highland Games 

 Rural Hill Farms 

 Huntersville, NC 
 

TBA  April        HRSS Board Meeting 

 Ruby Tuesday, Tullahoma 
 

19 May  HRSS Regular Meeting 

                          7:00 P. M. at The Celtic Cup  

                          Coffee House, Tullahoma 

 

Burns Night 2015 
And a great time was had by all!  We had some new 

faces and new voices in the activities as several mem-

bers accepted tasks they had not before performed.  

Moran taing to Doug Frazier, Katie Snyder, Billy 

McMurtry, and Steve Dial who all did an out-

standing job.  We like to use new people whenever 

we can and can find willing ñvolunteers.ò  We also 

welcome feedback and suggestions as to how we can 

improve on this event.  Please let President Fran or 

Burns Chair Ken know of anything you have to say. 

Webmaster Ron Porter has posted 80+ pictures from 

the event to our website.  Go there to relive the fun of 

the evening or to look for your smiling face.  And, 

keep coming back! 

 

Burns Scholarships 2015 
                                                            by Ken Stewart 

Burns Night Silent Auction 2015 added  $1400+ to 

an already very healthy Burns Scholarship Fund. So 

far, we have had four applications for scholarships 

this year and I am happy to report they have all been 

approved.  Karen Wilder will be adding to her weav-

ing skills by attending the John C. Campbell Folk 

School in Brasstown, NC, during Scottish Heritage 

Week beginning 30 August.  This is the first scholar-

ship of this nature to be awarded, but this skill is as 

important a part of  our cultural heritage as the music 

and dancing and needs to be as much supported. Ka-

tie Snyder will again be the recipient of a scholarship 

to further her avocation of Highland Dance Instructor.  

We have supported Katieôs dancing for several years 

now and are proud of her accomplishments. We ap-

preciate how willing she is to give back by perform-

ing for us.  Two of Katieôs dance students from her 

Sinclair School, Ella McClory and Lauren Dawes, 

who both performed for us at Burns Night, are also 

being awarded scholarships to assist them in perfect-

ing their craft.  It is exciting to see their enthusiasm 

and progress at such young ages.  It is also exciting to 

view how successful our Burns Scholarship Fund 

has been since its inception. Past scholarships have 

been given in piping and harping. All members are to 

be commended for donations to the Silent Auction 

and for buying the items offered.  We hope to be able 

to continue to offer scholarships for years to come.  If 

you know someone who would benefit from one, tell 

them to submit a request.  That is all that is necessary 

to be considered.  
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Membership News 
 

 Ceud Mile Failte to new members Ed LeBlanc and 

Ron & Cyndi Clower of Manchester, Denise Miller 

of Estill Springs, Mary Etta Ward of Tullahoma, 

and James Johnson of Belvidere. We added all of 

these members as a result of their Burns reserva-

tions. Moran taing to those members who have re-

newed for 2014-15. Membership year is 01 Decem-

ber to 30 November, so if you have not renewed, 

you are past due. Past due members are purged in 

early March and are being purged now; you will 

receive a letter if you are on the purge list.  Only 

current members receive the newsletter.  Do not 

let this be your last newsletter. Dues remain at $10 

individual or $15 family. Dues can be paid at any 

meeting or can be mailed to: 

 

                Chuck Lawson 

     HRSS Membership Chair 

                                 P. O. Box 1701   

                       Tullahoma, TN  37388    

  cglawson@lighttube.net          931-455-2925  
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Minutes of 20 January 2015 Meeting 
  

President Fran Lawson called the meeting to order at 

7:02 pm with twenty (20) members present including 

our newest member, Ed LeBlanc, and one (1) guest, 

Denise Miller. 

Minutes of Last Meeting: Secretary Desireé Porter 

asked if there were any corrections or additions to the 

November 2014 meeting minutes as printed in The 

Sporran. As there were none, minutes were approved.  

Treasurer’s Report: Fran Lawson reported for Ken 

Stewart a balance of $11,927.56 with a net total of 

$817.61 added. The report was accepted.  

COMMITTEE REPORTS:  
Publicity: Chase Lawson was not present. Fran 

Lawson reported he was working on an article for the 

Burns Night. 

Membership: Chuck Lawson reported an addition of 

2 memberships came with Burns Dinner reservations. 

Ways and Means: Randal Cunningham reported 

$446.86 was raised at the Bake Sale. This was down 

from last year due to slower traffic at Wal-Mart. 

Piping on The Green: René Cavett stated the date is 

April 11 from 8am until 6pm. Celtic and hand-crafted 

vendors are still needed as well as anyone with Tartan 

and/or Clan knowledge. The vendor application is on 

the Piping on The Green Facebook site.  

OLD BUSINESS: 

Christmas Parade: Chuck Lawson reported Nash-

ville Pipes and Drums was represented by 8 pipers & 

drummers. All had great food and fellowship after the 

parade at Fast Jack’s. The patrons loved the musical 

encore. 

Other Old Business: Denise Smith asked if members 

would send her an email regarding their preference on 

the Tattoo tour, Scotland only tour, or Ireland & Scot-

land tour. 

Burns’ Dinner: Ken Stewart asked for Silent Auc-

tion donations and stated there were less than 20 seats 

left for reservations. He also asked for help for setup 

and take down. 

NEW BUSINESS:  René Cavett announced mem-

bers could pre-order POG t-shirts for $17.00. 

Adjournment: Ken Stewart moved to adjourn at 

7:49 and was seconded by Crawford Parrish, Sr. 
 

Respectfully submitted,  

Desireé F. Porter, Secretary  

Travel to Scotland in 2016 with HRSS 

                                                       by Denise Smith 

The Celtic Cup is putting together a trip to Scotland 

(and maybe Ireland as well) and we would like your 

input.  We are currently looking at the following:  

Taste of Scotland & Ireland (10 or 11 day tour); Scot-

tish Dream (8 or 9 day tour);  Taste of Scotland (must 

be beginning of Aug, 5-6 day tour, includes The Edin-

burgh Military Tattoo).  The times of year we are cur-

rently considering are May, July, September, or Octo-

ber.  If you are interested in taking a CIE couch tour 

with the HRSS and would like to learn more about it 

or would like to submit your preferences, please call 

Denise Smith (931) 563-7733 at The Celtic Cup or 

email TheCelticCup@lighttube.net  We will be book-

ing a tour based on the input received. We have 2015 

catalogs at The Celtic Cup Coffee House if you 

would like to learn more about these tours. 

 

Piping on the Green 2015 
                                                          by René Cavett 

The 3rd Annual Piping on the Green is just around 

the corner!  Saturday, April 11, at The Celtic Cup 

promises to be a day filled with music, dance, fun, 

crafts, and Bagpipes!!  Opening ceremonies will begin 

at 9:00 a.m.  The festival continues all day and winds 

down at 6:00 p.m.  We are still in search of vendor 

Craftspeople so if you know of anyone, please have 

them call us or look us up on Facebook!  We also still 

need volunteers!  We look forward to seeing everyone 

there.  Also, if you ordered a Piping on the Green t-

shirt, Desireé will have them at the next meet-

ing.  Thank you! 

 

March Program 
Carol Goodman reports that the March program will 

be presented by Denise Smith.  Denise will speak 

about the John C. Campbell Folk School in Brass-

town, NC. The school provides opportunities for 

members to further their education and experience into 

Scottish arts. More information can be found at 

www.folkschool.org . 

 

 

A tidbit of information:  Did you know that many 

Tennessee counties, including Coffee, Franklin, and 

Moore, were originally settled by Scots?  And that up 

to or over 60% of current residents have Scottish roots 

in their ancestral family trees, and a drop of Scottish 

blood in their veins? 

mailto:TheCelticCup@lighttube.net
http://www.folkschool.org
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